S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
On Monday 23rd April 2018 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr P Bland (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mr K Reynolds, Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts, Mr A Evans, Mr S Scales, Mr S Wells and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies:  Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) 
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 9th April 2018:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Scales seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None
4. To receive questions from the Public: None present  
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

18/00433/F
ASDA Service Station, Unit 6 Langley Road, South Wootton
Demolition of existing petrol filling station and erection of a replacement three-pump (6 filling position) petrol filling station with associated kiosk.  
Decision:  Support the Application 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
18/00582/F
Brookfield 5 Grimston Road, South Wootton  
Single storey extension to dwelling, conversion of existing garage to gym/office, construction of cart shed style garage following demolition of existing conservatories
Decision:  Support the Application 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
18/00626/F

Old Rectory, Hall Lane, South Wootton  
Extension and porch  
Decision:  Support the Application 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
18/00627/F
	57 Ullswater Avenue,  South Wootton


Two storey extension to dwelling
Decision:  Support the Application 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
18/00276/F

Thistlemoor, 15 Sandy Lane, South Wootton

Single Storey extension to rear of dwelling

18/00354/F

2 Barley Close, South Wootton

Extension to Dwelling

18/00399/F
50 St Benet’s Grove, South Wootton

Construction of Detached Single Garage
The Borough Council has REFUSED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
17/02372/F 

Land to the Rear of Branscombe 44 Nursery Lane, South Wootton 
Construction of 2No Dwellings and garages
18/00032/TPO

32 The Birches, South Wootton

T1 Pine – Removal of tree, however, approved a T1 Pine Lower Limb Removal only
18/00512/F - Sylvan House, 116 Nursery Lane, South Wootton:  Mrs Kirby informed members that the application to construct a new dwelling and detached garage at Sylvan House, 116 Nursery Lane has been withdrawn.
Comments from Alan Gomm – Re Neighbourhood Plan:  Mr Bland explained that following the recent Borough Council Planning update to Parish Councils, Mr Alan Gomm had informed that the Borough Council’s Local Plan is to be extended to 2036.

This had raised concerns regarding our South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan as it only runs to 2026.

Mr Price explained that Mrs Cornwell had subsequently contacted Mr Gomm to find out if it too would be extended to 2036 or whether the Parish Council needs to do anything specific to ensure that it does.

Mr Bland read out the reply from Mr Gomm:

· There isn’t an automatic extension as we roll forward our plan to 2036.

· Our policies /allocations for South Wootton might change from the current SADMP as we develop our new plan, but current indications are that they won’t.

· If our plan did change something it might render your NP less applicable.

· Given your plan is current, and will remain so at least for another couple of years, or longer post us adopting a new local plan there is no need to rush into anything.

· Whatever comes out of our developing our new plan there will be opportunities to take part and comment before it is adopted after an Examination.

· It might be that once we know the shape of our plan the PC may feel a refresh is appropriate and then roll it forward.

I would be happy to come and talk further if that’s helpful.
Members discussed the response from Mr Gomm and felt that urgent attention was unnecessary, it was agreed that the Parish Council should monitor the situation and should anything with the Local Plan become relevant, Mr Gomm should be invited to come and talk to the Parish Council.

Members suggested that Mrs Cornwell should send an email to Mr Gomm to say that the Parish Council is willing to wait to see the evolving Local Plan before a meeting is arranged.
6.  To discuss Highways Issues:  
Lorries illegally parked at Langley Road:  Mrs Kirby spoke regarding reports that ASDA delivery Lorries are regularly parking on the footpath at Langley Road near to the rear goods entrance.

She said that Mrs Cornwell had been in touch with the Store Manager of ASDA to discuss the situation.

The Store Manager had explained that Lorries delivering goods early in the morning can be given authority to enter the yard as long as the vehicle engine is switched off, however the general Policy is for one lorry to enter at a time; he felt that this can easily be resolved.

Regarding deliveries during the day and vehicles parking between Stody Drive and Grimston Road, the Manager has asked if we can find out if it is an ASDA Lorry or a George Lorry which is causing the problem.  

Once we obtain the Vehicle Plate Number, the Store Manager will contact the specific Warehouse to get the situation resolved.

Mr Reynolds commented that just recently the Chemist Van has also started to park along the roadside causing problems to pedestrians using the footpath.

Mrs Kirby explained that the Store Manager has been very approachable and keen to help with the situation.

Mr Scales and Mr Reynolds agreed to try to obtain the Vehicle Plate Number to enable Mrs Cornwell to contact the Store Manager again.

Castle Rising Road / Lynn Road:  Mrs Kirby spoke regarding reports that a number of trees along Castle Rising Road / Lynn Road near to the Kings Lynn Golf Club have become overgrown and branches are overhanging and have fallen into the road.
She confirmed that Mrs Cornwell has spoken to Pam the Clerk to Castle Rising Parish Council regarding the situation and she has stated that they will take a look at the problem and take any necessary action.

New Bus Shelters: Mrs Gotts enquired when the installation of the three new Bus Shelters would take place.

Mrs Kirby confirmed that the Parish Partnership Scheme Bid for 2018/2019 has been successful and confirmed that Mrs Cornwell has been liaising with Ian from Able Engineering regarding their installation.

Grimston Road Footpath/Cycle path White Lining:  Mr Reynolds spoke regarding the Footpath/Cycle path at Grimston Road and requested that the white lines are refreshed.
He said that he had requested this to be done last year, however was promised that this would be carried out this year.

Mrs Kirby stated that she would contact Norfolk County Council Highways to obtain an update regarding the situation.

Pot Holes on Common Lane:   Mr Narborough reported that five Pot Holes have formed on Common Lane and said that these need some attention before they get any worse.

Mrs Kirby explained that the Highways Rangers visit the Parish to carry out various jobs and suggested that they could be asked if this is something they can do for us.

All members were happy for Mrs Kirby to contact the Highways Rangers in the first instance.

Phone Box on Nursery Lane:  Mr Wells reported that the Phone Box on Nursery Lane has finally been removed, the Phone Box on Grimston Road is to be removed in due course.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.30pm.

 7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 14th May 2018, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
14th May 2018
       
  


                                      Chairman
